

JANDAKOT JETS JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB MINUTES

| | | | | | |
|--|--|-------------|------------|-------------|--------|
| Type of Meeting | General | Date | 13/06/2023 | Time | 6.30pm |
| Attendees: | Gary Vincent, Kaye Korver, Donna McLeod, Jackie Sutherland, Michelle Bradford, Brooke Wards, David Morgan, Lars Kamphuis | | | | |
| Apologies: | Shane Ford, Mercy Thompson | | | | |
| Acceptance of Previous Meeting: | Lars, David | | | | |
| Business Outstanding; | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| President: | Shane Ford | | | | |
| Report: | <p>The season has seen the recent regrading of the teams within the competition. Some of those were welcoming and in other areas we were not so lucky. I have had some discussions with the district about the club and how we are feeling a little let down by the district. Each year we try and do the right thing by the competition, we don't shut off registrations we take other kids from other teams that do not have a home, but we constantly get looked over when we grade our teams and don't seem to get any traction with regrading or the placement of our teams. This has resulted in some teams remaining in grades that they may not be suited in and other teams that were recommended for a particular grade now being placed into that division after regrading.</p> <p>I have let the district know that we have been disappointed with several of their decisions over the last few weeks and informed them that we may need to rethink our strategies in moving forward with team selections, and capping teams.</p> <p>We have had several yellow and red cards issued and it is important that our team coaches reiterate the impact of receiving these cards. It is also a good opportunity for them to remind parents about the importance of adhering to the districts code of conduct as we have had several incidents that are a borderline. Coaches also need to remain far enough from the white line to ensure they do not encroach on the ground as this carries a 12 months suspension. The district have sent out a reminder to the clubs asking that this be brought up with the coaches.</p> <p>Canteen is running well with both Tab and I sharing the role of either set up or pack away. The kids have taken to is well although some supervision is still required and we ask that if you are at the club rooms that you drop into the canteen and check on them and ensure everything is ok. Wages have come down considerably from last year and going back to basics has proven not too much of an issue for customers.</p> <p>Overall, there have been no real issues. I would like to say a big thank you to everyone that has been involved to date. It is great to see so</p> | | | | |

| | | | |
|-------------------------------|---|------------------|--|
| | many people helping out and the committee this year has gone above and beyond. So thank you to all of you. | | |
| Discussion Held: | Re: Need to reminder coaches to stay in tent. | | |
| Action Items: | Sent email to coaches / team managers - need to remind coaches to stay in tent. | | |
| Responsibility: | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| Senior Vice President: | Darryl Munro | | |
| Report: | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Re grading has been completed. Concerns still with the Y8 Blue Team & Y9/10 Girls. Other movements should see teams more competitive. (Shane has discussed concerns with District). • Year 9 Red Team has lost several players due to injury, we have had two new players looking to register this week, need to look at Pro Rata Fees. Currently sitting at 15. • Several serious incidents in the last month. (Charlie Fullerton, Maddison Sheridan) • Concerns raised around a few teams regarding player rotations. • 2023 Team planning – Larger Squads with less teams. • NAIDOC Rounds – Teams being allocated when they are wearing these jumpers. Throughout July • Fairest & Best Awards – Y11/12 Teams. | | |
| Discussion Held: | <p>Grading will now stand. Y8 blue will be competitive against some teams. Y9/10 girls -they have won games so will stay in the same divisions.</p> <p>New players - do we do pro rata from round 7 ? Transfer windows closes soon .</p> <p>- We did not challenge earlier charge. Had same occurred in Y11/12 girls game on weekend. Have sent through email to Russel to follow up about. Warren and Deb checking on Maddie. Caitlin Foster also concussed from same game. District was actually filming dangerous tackles so have it on film. Darryl to follow up with Russel.</p> <p>- Concerns regarding player rotations. Email sent out to all coaches. One player has quit. Gave many options but decided didn't want to continue.</p> <p>- 2023 team planning – not repeating issues we have this year – ie both Year 8 and 9 struggling with players . Year 9 puberty starts to hit – might need to look at what can do – as big difference in size if playing up .</p> <p>- NAIDOC – 2nd July. Welcome to country prior to first game. Shane organising</p> <p>- looking at naming F&B awards for 11/12s? How do you decide. ??</p> | | |

| | | | |
|-------------------------------|--|------------------|--|
| Action Items: | | | |
| Responsibility: | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| Junior Vice President: | Lars Kamphuis | | |
| Report: | <p>The first 6 rounds have been completed and most teams are competitive in their divisions. Can report all teams have now at least had one win!</p> <p>Play ups for the Y4s is still chaotic with parents either responding late or kids pulling out no longer wanting to play up and not letting their coaches/TMs and myself know. Still hopeful to finalise a roster for the rest of the season, once this has all been worked out. Y6s require play ups on occasion as well and for the last few rounds most games for the Y5s have been at the same time or back-to-back and thus play ups are thus not possible or travel distance wise hard to make happen.</p> <p>Fixturing next season should take this sort of situation into account (e.g. breaks if both play at home to allow play ups). Y7 White TM stood down and another parent has volunteered to take on the role. Kay to work through the change.</p> <p>Four WCE players visited the Jets on Monday the 29th of May. Sam Petrevski-Seton, Jayden Hunt, Tom Cole and Jack Williams helped our Y7-Y9 players out at training, gave them some great tips and of course there was time for some signatures and selfies! A big thank you to the WAFC for arranging the visit and of course the WCE players for coming down.</p> <p>Milestone games. After discussion with Darryl and Jackie we propose to acknowledge 100 and 150 milestone games on our clubs FB page, whereas 50 milestone games will be congratulated on the year group cohort pages. An e-mail has been sent out to all TMs to provide photos of milestone games so we can put these up. Which day will be best to post these?</p> | | |
| Discussion Held: | Follow up 50, 100, 150 games with team managers to get photos. | | |
| Actions Items: | | | |
| Responsibility: | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| Treasurer: | Brooke Wards | | |
| Report: | See P&L Attached. | | |
| Discussion Held: | <p>Quiz night currently included in uniform sales. Brooke to send through to Michelle list of event orders.</p> <p>Raffle tickets – need to follow up people and get tickets returned. Need to follow up. Draw date 15 september</p> <p>Canteen - Harmony has done really well and everyone happy to help . Tab is doing a brilliant job.</p> | | |
| Action Items: | | | |

| | | | |
|-----------------------------|---|------------------|--|
| Responsibility: | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| Registrar: | David Morgan | | |
| Report: | No report | | |
| Discussion Held: | <p>Have looked through fixtures. 50 fixture changes just home games. Few derbies on Friday night and Y3s on Sunday</p> <p>Seniors have brought back women and E3s back to club.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Yr 10 red looking at moving fixture due to Melbourne Emmanuel trip. <p>Requesting Winnacott to possibly change</p> | | |
| Action Items | | | |
| Responsibility: | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| Auskick Coordinator: | Mercy Thompson | | |
| Auskick Assistant: | | | |
| Report: | <p>Point from Auskick:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - photos went well last Friday (thanks so much Jackie for your help) - kids loved doing Auskick Friday night under lights last week - in the process of confirming team numbers for Gala Day (PP and Y1) and Rookie Series (Y2) we will have to pay \$20 per team to be involved - Gala Day is August Sunday 6th at Santich Park - Rookie Series fixtures to be confirmed - festival of footy has been confirmed for Sunday August 20th at Frankland Park (HP) | | |
| Discussion Held: | | | |
| Action Items: | | | |
| Responsibility: | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| Secretary | Jackie Sutherland | | |
| Report: | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Photos went off without a hitch last Friday night. Photos on again this week. Y11/12 Girls only ones who due to Rogers only had ½ team. Possibility of getting separate team photo (will chat to Deb / Warren regarding this) - We have been shortlisted in the 2023 Cockburn Club Recognition award for best large club. Questionnaire to be filled in. Recognition awards 12 July. - Milestone awards. We have asked TM to send through banner photos. So far only 2 have sent through - Set up / Pack up Roster and list of jobs has now been going out to team managers – which seems to have been working a bit better. | | |
| Discussion Held: | Everyone to send through info re questionnaire. | | |
| Action Items: | | | |

| | | | |
|---------------------------------|---|------------------|--|
| Responsibility: | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| Coach Coordinator | Vacant | | |
| Report: | | | |
| Discussion Held: | Follow district training coaching course. But waiting for info. | | |
| Action Items: | | | |
| Responsibility: | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| All Girls Coordinator: | Caren Bell | | |
| Report: | | | |
| Discussion Held: | | | |
| Action Items: | | | |
| Responsibility: | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| Team Managers Coord | Kay Korver | | |
| Report: | <p>The new app seems to be going well, no real complaints. What should I do with the old iPads?</p> <p>Y7 white's TM has stepped down, the assistant coach's wife has taken on the role.</p> | | |
| Discussion Held: | <p>Old Ipads - cant do updates. Take back to factory settings and bring to next meeting. Maybe put ipads on password register. Passcodes are on the back of ipads.</p> <p>Y9 query – re photo of unplaying player.</p> | | |
| Action Items: | | | |
| Responsibility: | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| Sponsorship & Grants | Vacant (Darryl) | | |
| Report: | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Kai Fella Fundraising currently underway. Blue jumpers being worn by Y9/10 Teams and above. Tomorrow Man 20th June / Tomorrow woman 27th June. • NBCF Fundraising to start late July – teams to be allocated games wearing Pink Jumper throughout August Rounds. • Pink Jumper Day – Round 13 (13th August) – Atwell Oval • Life Members / Sponsors Event -Sunday 13th August. • Premiership Reunion??? • Website – New Sponsor updated. | | |

| | | | |
|----------------------------------|--|------------------|--|
| Discussion Held: | <p>- Y10 boys have started wearing jumpers a few weeks ago. Y11/12 this weekend. Senior womens team is also wearing on the 24th June. Cost \$5</p> <p>- Possibly premiership reunion for 2013 / 2013 teams ? How to go about this.</p> <p>AFL Goal post partnership – do we need new goalposts ? Applications close 31 July. Will look at it and submit .</p> | | |
| Action Items: | | | |
| Responsibility: | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| Uniform & Merch Coord | Vacant (Jackie) | | |
| Report: | <p>- New Socks, polo shirts have now come in and orders that were waiting have been given out (Still have a few orders waiting to be collected). Shorts are due today. Still waiting on track pants.</p> <p>- New orders still coming in and I have been coming down Tues and Wed to try and catch training sessions. hopefully this will slow down after photos 😊</p> <p>- Jets bags have gone out to new players</p> <p>- Hoping to do a proper stock take hopefully over the next few weeks.</p> <p>- Looking at getting new keys cut for the lockers that are missing keys. Hopefully will be cheap or free.</p> | | |
| Discussion Held: | | | |
| Action Items: | | | |
| Responsibility: | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| Team Kit & Jumpers | Tabitha Bond / Michelle Bradford | | |
| Report: | <p>New team bags have been given to Y11/12 Boys and Girls / 5/6 Girls. 5 teams still to be replaced. Other team bags to be replaced.</p> <p>Booragoon and South Coogee have come to Jandakot wearing red which has meant us grabbing the clash jumpers. Have sent Robyn a message asking if she can update the jersey list .</p> | | |
| Discussion Held: | | | |
| Action Items: | | | |
| Responsibility: | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| Equipment Manager: | Gary Vincent | | |
| Report: | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Replacement Gazebos • Footballs: | | |

| | |
|--|---|
| | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 25- Size 2 Synthetic Balls • 6- Size 3 Match Balls • 1- Size 3 Premier Ball • 4- Size 4 Match Balls • 17- Full Size Premier Balls |
| Discussion Held: | Haven't had many swapped over during the season of older balls – only usually synthetics. Do we need to order any more ? Just need to make sure we have one spare for each premier size in case of emergency. Will need to have spare balls for finals. |
| Action Items: | |
| Responsibility: | Due Date: |
| | |
| Grounds & Game Day Coordinator: | Vacant |
| Report: | |
| Discussion Held: | |
| Action Items: | |
| Responsibility: | |
| | |
| Canteen Manager: | Tabitha Bond |
| Report: | No report - all going well. |
| Discussion Held: | |
| Action Items: | |
| Responsibility: | Due Date: |
| | |
| IT / Social Media : | Vacant |
| Report: | |
| Discussion Held: | |
| Action Items: | |
| Responsibility: | Due Date: |
| | |
| Events / Fundraising | Vacant – S.Ford |
| Report: | At present we have 70 registered for the quiz night on the 23 rd which is a pretty good response. We will need to shut this off shortly as table space will be an issue as there are only 8 maximum at a table. Alcohol has been ordered and the liquor license has been sorted along with our |

| | | | |
|-------------------------------|---|------------------|--|
| | <p>manager for the bar and team to serve the alcohol. This should be a good event for the club.</p> <p>Raffle tickets are moving slowly, and we need to push to get as many of these sold by our parents as possible as this is our major fundraising activity for the year</p> | | |
| Discussion Held: | | | |
| Action Items: | | | |
| Responsibility: | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| First Aid Coordinator: | Donna McLeod | | |
| Report: | submitted 4 x return to play clearance forms following concussion to date. A few ambulance calls . Have asked first aiders to contact to make sure they are ok\ . All teams have first aiders. | | |
| Discussion Held: | | | |
| Action Items: | | | |
| Responsibility | | Due Date: | |
| | | | |
| Jandakot Jets Seniors: | | | |
| Discussion Held: | | | |
| | | | |
| General Committee: | Warren Littlefair Clayton Barnes Trent Flanegan Ashlea Flanegan Darren McLeod Rick Golding | | |
| Report: | | | |
| Discussion Held: | <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Development players – who to ask .3 - 4 players per team • Protocol in place for teams witnessing a trauma <p>Currently only doing Y9/10 Tomorrow Man / Woman . Quite a few players have been taken away with ambulance over few weeks.</p> <p>Need to find out teams that have had with trauma. How do we get information from district about reports of first aid .. Jackie to ask . we arent every game but have had very game. Start looking at Y7/8 Girls</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Umpiring standards <p>- Duty of care to protect players. Need to be consistent.</p> <p>Shane to send email to ben Also interested to know No of yellow cards to red cards.</p> <p>Coaches all to take responsibility.</p> | | |

| | | | |
|-----------------------|---|---------------------|------------|
| | | | |
| Action Items: | Follow up with robyn re ambulances called and information. Concussion brain related course – put up on first aid page and team managers. | | |
| Responsibility | | Due Date: | |
| Time ended | 8.45pm | Next Meeting | 11/07/2023 |